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Good evening members of the School Board, County staff, and Dr. Dale. My name is Dave Vennergrund and I would like to thank you for this opportunity to share my thoughts on later high school start times, budget implications and impacts on youth sports.  I come before you as a Fairfax County Public Schools basketball coach, a member of the Fairfax County Youth Basketball Council, and a member of the Southwestern Youth Association (SYA) Basketball Board. SYA is a youth program that serves more than 2,000 student athletes from Kindergarten through 12th Grade in the Centreville and Clifton areas.

 

I coach two basketball teams: the Freshman Girls team at Centreville High School and a 14 year-old boys team in the SYA Travel program.  As a coach, I can tell you that one of the greatest contributors to athletic performance is healthy sleep.  And the research is clear on this subject; later start times are healthier for our teenage children. The better rested, more alert, and healthier my players are at practice and games, the better.

 

I have served on the SYA Basketball Board since 1999 in many capacities.  I currently serve as a coach, commissioner, and gym scheduler.  As a scheduler, my primary duty is to assign practice and game slots for 20 travel teams and 25 house leagues with 187 teams.  And I can tell you that later start times at the High Schools and Middle Schools will NOT have a significant impact on the SYA house leagues or on the travel teams.

 

Our gyms are allocated by the Fairfax County Department of Community and Recreation Services (CRS).  This winter,CRS assigned SYA portions of eleven elementary and two middle schools in the Centreville/Clifton area. Our weekday practice slots start as early as 5:00 PM and end as late as 9:30 PM from Nov 16th – through Mar 15th.  When I assign practice times to teams, coaches often request gym space after 6:00 pm. The later practice times are more practical for coaches and parents who must balance work schedules and commuting on congested roads to provide athletics for their children.
 

As a parent and a coach, I believe iteration 3 gives us an opportunity to finally change bell schedules to meet the health and learning needs of our students without the previously predicted cost implications.  For over ten years, our school system has been unable to create a solution for healthier start times because of transportation challenges and budget constraints.  With iteration 3, we have found a way to accomplish this change at no additional cost.  So let's get started with the next phase... of re-scheduling sports and other activities.  As a gym scheduler, I'm confident that adjustments can be made to accommodate the bell schedules in iteration 3.

 

Let’s help our young athletes in Fairfax County by giving them the sleep they need to be at their best on the field, on the basketball court, behind the wheel and in the classroom.

 

Thank you very much. 
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